SALFORD/URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
28th June 2010

Meeting commenced:
12.05 p.m.
"
ended:
  1.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair


Councillors Ray Mashiter and John Mullen


Paul Walker 

} Sustainable Regeneration Directorate 


Rob Pickering
}


Pauline Lewis
}


Ian Buckley

} Urban Vision


Ian Richardson
}


Jim Carew

}

Dave Jolley

}


Alan Sorah

}


Hayley Watson
}

Jonathan Ellis 
}


David Seager - Environment and Community Safety Directorate


Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Joe Murphy, Chris Findley, John Spink, Dave Tinker and Richard Wynne
2.
WELCOME

Councillor Derek Antrobus welcomed Councillor Ray Mashiter, Councillor John Mullen and Jonathan Ellis to their first meeting of the Forum. He said the Forum was open to both the elected members and officers of all City Council directorates who used the services of Urban Vision and asked that, an invite on this basis be sent out.
3.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Forum held on 29th March, 2010, be approved as a correct record.

4.
NEW GOVERNANCE STRUCTURE

Pauline Lewis provided details of the new governance structure and communications network for the Salford City Council/Urban Vision Partnership.  

RESOLVED: THAT the new governance structure and communication network work  be noted.                                       
5
FACILITIES MANAGEMENT ANNUAL STATEMENT 2009/10

Jonathan Ellis submitted a report, providing an overview of the activities of the facilities management and maintenance service provided by Urban Vision during the year 2009/10. The reported highlighted that urban vision were responsible for facilities management for only a proportion of the City Council’s buildings and typically provided the following services:-
· Facilities Management

· Building Surveying and Maintenance

· Mechanical and Electrical Engineering 

Jonathan Ellis provided further information which supplemented the content of the report and indicated that, a key area of activity of the division was ensuring those persons who undertook the day to day management of individual properties and premises, were fully aware of their responsibilities in terms of health and safety issues.
RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

6
MEMBER LIAISON SERVICE

(Previous Minute 28 - 29th March, 2010)


The report was submitted which provided statistics in relation to the performance of the Member Liaison Service for the period May to June 2010.

Councillor John Mullen referred to the City Council’s Corporate Customer Relationship and Management (CRM) system which was a valuable tool in dealing with customers and he encouraged its use.


Councillor Derek Antrobus asked whether it was possible for elected members to be provided with regular updates on major developments in the city.  Dave Jolley said he would look into this matter.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.
7.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Rob Pickering provided updates in relation to the following issues:-
· HM Government’s Emergency Budget announcements made on 22nd June, 2010 and the need for the partnership to assess and address the impact this had on the services provided.

· The resolution of the longstanding issues with Morrisons around the highways maintenance account was continuing.


RESOLVED: THAT 
the information be noted.

8.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

Ian Buckley provided a business update in terms of Urban Vision, which focused primarily on the potential reduced workloads for the highways, design and planning services as a result of reduced public funding and the possible impact this would have on staffing levels.

Jonathan Ellis also provided information of activities Urban Vision had undertaken on behalf of housing providers in Greater Manchester particularly the Parkway Housing Trust in Northenden, Manchester.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

o
9.
EFFICIENCY INTIATIVES 2010/11

Rob Pickering reported on ongoing work to vacate Minerva House and ensure the accommodation of the arising displaced staff.  He also reported on proposals to reduce the number of depots from two to one leaving just that located on Swinton Hall Road.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

10.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY

Submitted a report containing details of the performance of Urban Vision during May 2010 coming together with the key strategic objectives and the current targets for these.

Pauline Lewis reported that performance of future reports was to be reviewed with the aim of providing more detailed and relevant information focusing on specific functions.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

11.
GOOD NEWS

The Forum were advised of recent initiatives with regard to the training and employment of young people within the organisation. 
12.
BRIDGE WEIGHT LIMITS

David Seager referred to a weight limits imposed on a number of railway bridges within the city, which meant that, Environment and Community Safety Directorate vehicles were required to take alternative routes, which in turn had a negative impact and cost implication on the service.
13.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that, the proposed date of the next meeting clashed with the annual Labour Party Conference and it was suggested that, in consultation with the Chairman, an alternative date, possibly in October 2010, be found.
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